I do not recommend this essay for publication in Enculturation at this time. Though the dominance of WEA cultural practices, in the composition classroom and beyond, along with other, attendant issues of racial and linguistic discrimination, clearly remain of the utmost importance, I find the author’s treatment of these issues to be superficial and inadequately researched/developed, and his/her recommendations for redressing such issues to be equally superficial and somewhat obvious. 

As the author notes, “[t]he idea of making writing classrooms more culturally and linguistically inclusive is not new” (4). He/she then goes on to point out that discussions around this idea indeed began in the field in the early 1970s (if not before), with the publication of the “Students’ Rights to their Own Language” document. Yet the author fails to engage the many nuanced claims and discussions that have taken place in the field over the 35 years since “Students’ Rights” appeared. Instead, he/she simply asserts that very few members of the field write about race or the problems of English Only ideology and practice, or address issues of racial and linguistic in/equity in our classrooms. His/her ultimate recommendation, then, is that we remember racism still exists, in the culture at large and in our classrooms, and that we make our pedagogies and curricula more inclusive. Again, such arguments are, unfortunately, still in need of being made and such changes in our classrooms and curricula still in need of being implemented, but the arguments are made here too insubstantially to be persuasive. If the author had more substantively engaged the 35 years of research that has taken place on race, racism, and such issues as English Only, rather than simply proclaiming that such research barely exists or does not exist, this paper would have been more nuanced and powerful, and thus potentially publishable. 

For starters, I would recommend the author engage more deeply the extensive body of work that both Min Zhan Lu and Bruce Horner (both of whom are mentioned briefly in the essay) have produced and are producing on the politics of English Only education and related issues of globalization. I would also recommend he/she engage Prendergast’s Braddock Award winning article, “Race the Absent Presence in Composition Studies” (1999), in addition to her later book, which he/she does mention (again briefly). And finally, I would recommend that he/she engage, again in more substantive ways, the few scholars whom he/she cites as actually dealing substantively with racial and racialized- linguistic issues—scholars such as Villanueva, Gilyard, and Smitherman. 
Deep engagement and more extensive dialogue/conversation with the works and words of these aforementioned scholars would result in a more nuanced and complicated argument and make this piece more likely to find a home, in Enculturation or another journal. 

